




 
 
Dear Planning Commissioners and Planning Department:   
 
LAN is writing to support the completion of the city-wide Congregate Living 
Amendment. We believe that the city-wide Congregate Living Amendment will 
update outmoded boarding house standards and be beneficial to all neighborhoods.  
We support the following changes: 
 
1.) One parking space per bedroom for new construction or conversion of existing 
structures.  
 
2.) Congregate living units shall require sprinkling the entire dwelling unit according 
to City Fire Code. 
 
3.) Limits on building expansions should be addressed in neighborhood overlay district 
maps. Ex: Houses in Oread build on small narrow lots. 
 
4.) Historic structures over 4000 sq feet not able to meet parking requirements should  
go before the BZA. Large historic structures appropriate for congregate living in high 
density areas should be designated in neighborhood overlay district maps. 
 
4.) Uncovered decks and patios shall be limited to 20 sq feet of area per bedroom.  
 
5.) A trash receptacle area compliant with the Development Code, the City Code, and 
related amendments and policies established by the Solid Waste Division of the City 
shall be designated on the site plan, used or reserved for use on the site for waste 
generated by the residents.  
 
6.) An onsite contact person with authority will be designated.  
   

This amendment is important because: 
1. It conforms with all other RM12 and higher parking requirements in the city.  
2. It does not create an incentive to build congregate living rental units over all other 
types of rental units.  
3. It helps to address limited off street parking.  
4. Many other college cities support this parking requirement- Boulder Colorado, 
Manhattan Kansas, Ames Iowa, Stillwater Oklahoma.  
5. It is financially fair to all individuals who own and rent property in 
neighborhoods. 
6. It will help maintain a variety of housing types in all neighborhoods. 
 
 
Thanks you,  
Gwendolyn L. Klingenberg 
Lawrence Association of Neighborhoods - President 



From: Scott McCullough  
Sent: Monday, December 13, 2010 8:19 AM 
To: 'Robbie Farha'; David L. Corliss 
Cc: David Holroyd; Fadila Boumaza; Shane Munsch 
Subject: RE: TA-6-17-09 
 
Rob, 
 
You mention LAN in your email, but do you mean LPA?  The LPA submitted a letter dated Nov 9 after the September PC 
discussion and it was included this month because it is the first opportunity the PC has to view it.  The letter is not 
reacting to this month’s proposal, but is instead responding to the PC’s direction in September. 
 
The 2006 rezoning was a city‐wide effort to move to the new code.  I’ll try to address some of these questions this 
evening.   
 
We’ll check that your email is entered correctly on the online subscription service so you receive the PC agendas.  Please 
let me know of any follow up questions. 
 
Scott McCullough, Director ‐ smccullough@lawrenceks.org 
Planning and Development Services | www.lawrenceks.org  
City Hall, 6 E. 6th Street 
P.O. Box 708, Lawrence, KS 66044‐0708 
office (785) 832‐3154  |  fax (785) 832‐3160 
 
 
 
From: Robbie Farha [mailto:knobbiewheel@yahoo.com]  
Sent: Monday, December 13, 2010 12:26 AM 
To: Mike Amyx; David L. Corliss; Mike Dever; Rob Chestnut; Lance Johnson; Aron Cromwell; Scott McCullough 
Cc: David Holroyd; Fadila Boumaza; Shane Munsch 
Subject: RE: TA-6-17-09 
 
You are correct Scott, I was in your office on Monday November 8th.  At that time I brought up that City 
Commission asked Staff to have the 2 sides sit back down together which was never done.  After reviewing the 
draft there is alot of good in it, but I dont understand how LAN has their response letter dated Nov. 9th and I 
think the update letter has a date of August 25.  Why wasnt it given to me that Monday?  You stated it was still 
being worked on and you are correct that you stated that it would be sometime in December.  I awaited for some 
kind of notification by letter or email and did not receive any.  I have tried to sign up for on line emails 3 times 
and never get the email.  As Shane Munsch pointed out, he did receive notice 1 week prior which is not enough 
notice to call an ONA meeting to discuss the changes.  (Again, LAN's letter is dated Nov. 9th so they must have 
been notified) 
  
I will see everyong Monday evening.   
  
PS.  During Monday's session, I would like to know who initiated the changed in 2006 when we went from RD 
to RM32 and who initiated the present proposed changes.  The info may be redundit, but I ask again, why do we 
need any changes.  There are plenty of "tools" in the box presently to address future boarding houses. In my 
opinion, TA-6-17-09 should be dropped. 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 

From: Shane Munsch  
To: Scott McCullough  
Cc: Robbie Farha ; Mike Amyx ; David L. Corliss; MikeDever ; Rob Chestnut ; LanceJohnson ; Aron Cromwell ; David 
Holroyd ; Fadila Boumaza ; John Davis  
Sent: Fri Dec 10 12:27:25 2010 
Subject: Re: TA-6-17-09  
The subscription service provides a one week notice.  That is not adequate when trying to assemble a large 
group (ONA) to discuss.  Based on the fact that it was the ONA that originally proposed the text amendment, it 
would be prudent to allow them time to review the latest revisions prior to asking the PC to approve.  As a 
property owner, I would request this item be postponed.   
 
Shane Munsch 
Mobile Email 
 

 

From: Scott McCullough 
Sent: Friday, December 10, 2010 8:01 AM 
To: Robbie Farha; Mike Amyx; David L. Corliss; Mike Dever; Rob Chestnut; Lance Johnson; Aron Cromwell 
Cc: David Holroyd; Fadila Boumaza; Shane Munsch 
Subject: RE: TA-6-17-09 

Rob, 
  
We will include your email as correspondence to the PC.  On the subject of notice, you might recall that you recently 
visited me in my office and I verbally informed you of the upcoming PC meeting and even the substance of Planning's 
recommendation to the PC.  I informed you that the staff report would be available this week.  Additionally, the city has a 
subscription service to sign up for all planning related agendas.  Please let me know of any questions. 
  
Scott 

 
 
 

 
From: Robbie Farha [knobbiewheel@yahoo.com] 
Sent: Friday, December 10, 2010 12:50 AM 
To: Scott McCullough; Mike Amyx; David L. Corliss; Mike Dever; Rob Chestnut; Lance Johnson; Aron Cromwell 
Cc: Robert Farha; David Holroyd; Fadila Boumaza; Shane Munsch 
Subject: TA-6-17-09 

Scott McCullough and others, hope all is well. 
  
I have asked numerous times to have an email sent from your department regarding any meetings on the text amendment 
for the boarding house.  I just found out it will be discussed at Monday's (Dec. 13) PC meeting. 
  
NO notice has been sent via mail or email.  This TA is discussion which could include the change in status of our 
properties.  When it was sent back from City Comm to PC, we were told major stakeholders would be included in a 
meeting to discuss ideas before it would be put on the PC agenda for December.  This has never happened and now here 
we are with no notice and its on the agenda for Monday 12/13. 
  
I will try to come by tomorrow (Fri 12/10) to get the revised packet to see the proposed changes. However, it is not an 
appropriate amount of time to notify the Oread Neighborhood Assc. or various stakeholders on such a major item. 
  
Please include this email to the Planning Commission agenda packet for TA-6-17-09. 
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